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June 28, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to submit two motions that have been approved by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC).  Under the interlocal agreement that established the GMPC, motions are first approved by GMPC.  King County Council must then approve the motions and ratify them for the unincorporated area.  Finally, the motions are sent to all of the cities in King County for ratification.  There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of these motions.

The attached two motions are the result of regional cooperation.  Each received unanimous approval by the Growth Management Planning Council.  The first of these motions, GMPC Motion 10-1, amends the interim Potential Annexation Area map in the Countywide Planning Policies to expand the Potential Annexation Area (PAA) for the City of Renton and proportionately reduce the PAA for the City of Kent.  The second Motion, GMPC Substitute Motion 10-2, amends Countywide Planning Policies FW-18, FW-19 and T-14 to describe the intended relationship between transit service and existing and planned densities.

For further information regarding this transmittal, please contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Department and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget & Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management
John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental 
   Services (DDES)

Paul Reitenbach, Comprehensive Plan Project Manager, DDES  


Lauren Smith, Land Use and Unincorporated Area Relations Manager, King County 


    Executive Office
